OPEN SESSION - BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING

Monday, September 18, 2017

Berlin Town Offices, Room 206, 23 Linden Street, Berlin, MA

Present:  Chair Thomas Andrew, Vice Chair Christine Keefe, Clerk Lisa Wysocki, and Piper Wysocki.

The meeting was called to order at 8:31 p.m.   The Board approved (3-0):

· Bill schedules:  

· BOS/Expenses - $10 Admin Secretary cell phone reimbursement
· 1870 Town Hall general contractor Antonelli Construction $105,225.47 payment split:
1. $3,386.05 from 1997 Accessibility Article #5 and

2. $101,839.42 from 2017 Article #1

· $4,000 Reserve Fund Transfer for FY18 Unemployment 
· Appointment of John Aney to Conservation Commission (term to expire May 31, 2019)
The Board created ongoing agenda items: (a) “Selectmen Updates” and (2) “Updates on Appointments”.
As requested by the Finance Committee, the Board set an Oct. 30th joint meeting (FY19 budget prep).
Andrew to attend Oct. 13th meeting between the Library Trustees and the DEP.

As the sitting Personnel Committee, the Board set an Oct. 28th 9 a.m. meeting to review performance evaluations.  

The Board approved (3-0):
· The November 7th Special State Primary Election warrant

· A payroll payment schedule with the Electrical Inspector regarding the Riverbridge Hotel Project 
· A net metering agreement amendment, retroactive to the original February 10, 2016 contract between the Town and Seaboard Solar, to allocate the supply between 2- instead of 1-source.  

Andrew is working with the 1870 Town Hall Manager on elevator project finances/management.
The Board deferred to the Conservation Commission the Warner Brothers Television/Bad Robot Productions request for use of the Forty Caves for filming a Castle Rock/Hulu TV show.  
Keefe outlined the request of the school regionalization study subcommittee for feedback on different governance options.  The Board agreed to re-agenda the issue for the next meeting.
Wysocki updated the Board on Conservation Commission quorum issues, creating an electronic version of the annual town report, and a DOR Best Practices workshop attended today.
Andrew advised that there is consensus on the need for 3-phase power at the 1870 Town Hall for the new elevator project.  Andrew will negotiate with NGRID on the cost to convert to 3-phase power.  
The meeting adjourned at 9:51 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Arata, Administrative Secretary 
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